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MASTERS SWIMMING ASSOCIATION OF BRITISH COLUMBIA

ANNUAL GENERAL MEETING

RICHMOND, BC - APRIL 24, 2004

CALL TO ORDER:
3:30 p.m.

PRESENT:
Board:  Aart Looye, Brian Rodger, John Bell, Leon Politano, Bonnie Pronk, Michael Hambrook, Glen Mehus, Stephen Ricketts, Tony Zezza



List attached of members in attendance.

QUORUM:
Declared

1.
ADOPTION OF RULES OF ORDER
Robert's Rules of Order were adopted for the meeting.

2.
ADOPTION OF AGENDA
MOTION:  To Adopt the agenda as circulated.  (Rod Charmichael/Keith Kendal)

CARRIED
3.
ADOPTION OF MINUTES FROM 2003 ANNUAL GENERAL MEETING
MOTION:  To adopt the minutes from the 2003 Annual General Meeting as presented.  (Stephen Ricketts/Ivan Szasz)

CARRIED

4.
INTRODUCTION OF BOARD OF DIRECTORS
Aart Looye introduced the Board members and welcomed Chris Smith (President of MSC) to the AGM.  Chris was provided an opportunity to introduce himself and shared with the membership initiatives and challenges confronting MSC at this time.  Chris thanked MSABC for their invitation and their first-rate contribution in Masters Swimming. 

5.
AUDITOR'S REPORT 

Michael Hambrook provided the membership the Auditor’s financial statements for the period ending October 31, 2003.  Attached to the Auditor’s Report was the Treasurer’s summary identifying the organization had $73,423 in current assets, along with an equipment balance of $2,626, totaled $76,049.  

MOTION:  To adopt the Auditor's Report as circulated.  (Ross Carviel/Danielle Brault)








CARRIED

6.
APPOINTMENT OF AUDITOR
We recommended that MSABC stay with the current auditor, namely Hill & Partners.

MOTION:  To appoint Hill & Partners as the Auditors for the 2004-2005 season.  (Rod Carmichael/Gary Pronk)

CARRIED

7.
REPORTS OF THE DIRECTORS
Aart asked all Board members to address the AGM and include an update on their area of responsibility and address any questions from the floor.  All Board members briefed the AGM and their briefings were all well received.

Aart went last and on conclusion of his presentation asked Dennis Crockett to step forward and present the President’s Awards.  Although the substantiation for receiving the award varied on an individual basis, all recipients shared the common contribution of exceptional dedication and hard work within MSABC.  The recipients were called up in the following order (Note: not all recipients were present to receive their award):

Leon Politano, Julie Jones, Gary Pronk, Suzanne Scriven, Brian Rodger, Norma Powell, John Clark, and Barry Davis.

8.
SETTING OF THE 2003-2004 SWIM YEAR FEES
Aart identified that the financial situation of MSABC was very good and that monies were being put forward to benefit the membership such as new equipment and swimming clinics.  Aart recommended fees remain as is.

MOTION:  To keep the fees at the current level:  $30 per swimmer and $25 per club, with a fee of $10 for new swimmers and new clubs registering after the Provincial Championships.  (Aart Looye/Bob Wilkins)

CARRIED

9.
AWARDS
(a) Achievement

(i) Ted Simpson Memorial Achievement Award.  This award was presented to Jim Panton by Leon Politano.

(b) Service 

(i) Stan Powell Memorial Service Award.  This award was presented to Suzanne Scriven by Dennis Crockett.

10.
ELECTION OF DIRECTORS
Board positions up for election this year and elected directors, all by acclamation:


(a)
President

Aart Looye


(b)
Vice President

Glen Mehus


(c)
Secretary

Tony Zezza


(d)
Treasurer

Michael Hambrook


(e)
Registrar

Brian Rodger


(f)
Editor


Bonnie Pronk


(g)
Director

John Bell


(h)
Director

Stephen Ricketts


(i)
Director

Diane Ruffell


(j)
Director

Berniece Saunders

11.
QUESTION PERIOD

Hy-Tech Licensing and Training
Rod Carmichael identified the importance of Hy-Tech licensing and training.  Rod further explained that it would be most beneficial to run a Hy-Tech workshop and if the costs could be bourn by MSABC.  Aart identified that this issue had been discussed before and the Board would further investigate. 

Underwater Camera

Ivan Szasz briefed the AGM that the new underwater camera was ready for use.  He asked the Board to take ownership of the camera and possible find someone that could administer the use of the camera.  Some possible volunteers were discussed and Aart stated that the Board would further discuss and ensure it oversaw the Underwater Camera.  In addition, Aart thanked Ivan for all the hard work in purchasing the camera on behalf of MSABC.

Fitness Log and possible Fitness Awards
Ivan asked the Board for an update on the fitness log and whether MSABC would continue the Fitness Challenge.  Aart recognized that the Fitness Challenge was not updated for the last year, but the Board would further discuss and was hopeful that the Fitness Challenge would continue.

MSABC LC Meets

Gary Pronk stated an observation that with only one MSABC LC meet a year, this proved to be very challenging from a LC ranking and opportunity point of view.  Aart agreed that this was unfortunate, but identified that the Board was very proactive in attaining a quality swim meet schedule.  Aart thanked Leon for his hard work in this area.  Leon also expanded that an area of concern for some Clubs was the additional costs in hosting LC meets.  Aart reminded that membership that the Board is always ready and willing to assist financially, when needed, for Clubs that are hosting swim meets, whether it be LC or SC.  

Increased use of MSABC Web Site

There were some inquiries on possible better use of the MSABC web site such as for swim meet entries and MSABC coordination for out-of-province swim meets.  Aart briefed the membership that this was discussed in previous Board meetings and confirmed that MSABC is moving towards web site meet entries and increasing the membership’s support through the web site.   

12.
ADJOURNMENT

MOTION:  To adjourn the Annual General Meeting.  (Rod Carmichael/Leon Politano)

CARRIED
The annual general meeting was adjourned at 4:40 p.m.

RESPECTFULLY SUBMITTED:

Tony Zezza





Aart Looye

Secretary





President

